
Monadnock Regional School District 
  School Board Meeting Minutes                      

Non-Public Session  
        December 18, 2018  

   MRMHS Library, Swanzey, NH 

Members Present: Lisa Steadman, Winston Wright, Brian Bohannon, Scott Peters, 
Rob Colbert, Karen Buono, Kristen Noonan, Nicholas Mosher, Betty Tatro, Cheryl 
McDaniel-Thomas, Neil Moriarty and Karen Wheeler. 

Absent: Eric Stanley. 

Also Present: L. Witte, Superintendent, J. Rathbun, Director of Curriculum and 
Instruction, Janel Swanson, Business Administrator and L. Aivaliotis, Recording 
Secretary. 

9:22 PM Non-Public Session RSA 91-A:3 II ( c ), Matters which, if discussed in 
public, would likely affect adversely the reputation of any person, other than a 
member of the public body itself, unless such person requests an open meeting. 

Issue #1:  L. Witte explained there are parents who will be moving out of district and 
would like their children to continue to attend schools in the Monadnock District. The 
father of two of the children presently lives in the District. The other students parent will 
not be living in the District and this student is asking to stay. The parents read a 
statement to the Board. The Board asked the parents to leave while the Board 
discussed the issue. MOTION: N. Moriarty MOVED to allow the student to attend the 
Monadnock Regional Schools District until July 2019. SECOND: C. McDaniel-Thomas. 
DISCUSSION: The Board discussed the issue. Policy JFAB states if a family moves out 
of the district 90 days prior to the end of the school year the student will be able to stay 
for the remainder of the year. VOTE: 11.663/.214/0/1.123. Motion passes. The parents 
returned to the meeting and the Board informed them of the decision.  

Issue #2: MOTION: S. Peters MOVED to accept the retirement of Jed Butterfield in 
June 2020. SECOND: K. Buono. VOTE: 10.802/1.075/0/1.123. Motion passes.  

MOTION: N. Mosher MOVED to leave non-public session. SECOND: N. Moriarty. 
VOTE: 11.877/0/0/1.123. Motion passes.   

Respectfully submitted, 

Laura L. Aivaliotis 
Recording Secretary 


